
VILLAGE OF HOFFMAN ESTATES 
Commission for Senior Citizens 

MINUTES 
Tuesday, February 14, 2023 

 
 
Members in Attendance    Members not in Attendance 
Ed Matone               Lillian Clinton, Chair (excused) 
Dick Zittler Trustee Michael Gaeta (excused) 
Jodi Schultz  Ross Morizzo  (excused)  
Kathy Ahlgrim     Linda Scheck (excused) 
       Franz Hudson (excused) 

 
       Staff Liaison in Attendance 
       Dr. Monica Saavedra 
 
 
Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order by Acting Chair Ed Matone at 5:33 PM. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
Motion made by Kathy and seconded by Jodi to approve the minutes of the January 10, 
2023 meeting. All ayes.  Motion carried. 
 
Chairperson’s Report 
Lillian requested that she take April.  May will be Ross. June will be Jodie.  July will be a 
team effort by Lillian and Ed on behalf of Franz. 

 
Staff Liaison Report 
Monica will pay Moretti’s when we have the final count.  Jim Gibbons’, who is the 
entertainer for March, has a check in process.  Both March and April will be in the 
Citizen’s Newsletter.  The approved budget ($20,410) will be presented next month. She 
also wanted to remind everyone that there are tablecloths for every month this year. 
 
Old Business 
For our February Luncheon everyone liked the food. Some said it was cold, but there 
were a lot of choices.  The entertainment was disappointing, and it is recommended not to 
use Rick Pickens again. 

 
New Business 
Lillian was asked since we are celebrating both St. Patrick and St. Joseph about having 
cannolis for dessert as well as the brownies and cookies. Kathy will check with Valli’s. 
Monica will get them paid and we will pick them up. 
 
Commissioners’ Comments 



Jodie – Jodie passed out a flyer regarding an entertainment fair in April in Dundee.  
There are about 15 – 20 performers who do 3 – 4 songs. You can see some options 
that are available as future choices for entertainers.  She said it was very good and 
worth checking out. It is free, but you do need to preregister. 
Dick- Dick mentioned we should have some type of ID such as a yellow 
commissioner card that used to exist or a business card.  Monica will ask the Village 
if we can order a general card that has “Senior Commission” on it. 
Kathy – The March luncheon is set and we are very excited! 
 
Adjournment 
Motion made by Ed and seconded by Dick to adjourn at 5:45 PM.  Voice vote taken. 
All ayes. Motion carried. 
 
 
 

Minutes respectfully submitted by 
Kathy Ahlgrim 

 
 
 

The next Commission for Senior Citizens meeting will be Tuesday, March 14, 2023 


